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May 18, 2022 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  

U.S. Department of Transportation  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  

Washington, DC 20590 

 

 Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

I am writing this letter to express strong support for the Yadkin River Greenway project 

submitted by the Piedmont Triad Regional Council for the Multimodal Project Discretionary 

Grant program. This project, anchored by a new pedestrian bridge plus other network 

improvements, will create a needed connection between the towns of Elkin and Jonesville and 

multiple existing trail systems, including three federal/state sanctioned trails.  

 

NCDOT is committed to providing an efficient multi-modal transportation network in North 

Carolina so that the access, mobility, and safety needs of all users of all ages and abilities are 

safely accommodated.  This commitment has led to the administration of several recent planning 

efforts in Yadkin River Greenway project area, including the Elkin Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan, 

Jonesville Pedestrian Plan, and Yadkin Valley Regional Bicycle Plan.  These local and regional 

planning efforts, as well as other statewide planning efforts, such as the Great Trails State Plan, 

have produced recommendations for developing connected transportation networks in the 

project area and demonstrate strong local interest and support in creating more responsive 

mobility options. 

 

If awarded, construction of a pedestrian bridge would provide safe walking and biking 

connections between the towns of Elkin and Jonesville that have not existed since the Hugh 

Chatham Bridge was removed almost 20 years ago.  Reestablishing this connection and 

connections to neighboring transportation facilities will enhance mobility options, increase 

safety, enhance economic opportunities and encourage healthy lifestyles.  This project will also 

improve transportation conditions in an area exhibiting potential indicators of transportation 

disadvantage, such as higher rates of poverty and zero-vehicle households in comparison to the 

overall state.   
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Your consideration and support of this grant application for the Yadkin River Greenway project 

connecting the towns of Elkin and Jonesville is greatly appreciated  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Julie White, Deputy Secretary 

Multi-Modal Transportation 

 



 
 
May 20, 2022 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

The Piedmont Triad Regional Council (PTRC) is pleased to submit the Multimodal Project 

Discretionary Grant application for funding to complete the Yadkin Valley Greenway.  We would like to 

apply under the rural category, but also be considered under INFRA and Mega categories if appropriate.  

The project will provide a critical pedestrian and bicycle link between the Town of Elkin and Jonesville on 

either side of the Yadkin River in Northwest North Carolina.   

 

The Piedmont Triad Regional Council is the lead planning agency for the Northwest Piedmont 

Rural Planning Organization (RPO), which provides long range transportation planning services for a 4 

county region including Elkin, Jonesville, Surry and Yadkin County, who are all active partners in the 

Northwest Piedmont RPO.  The Yadkin Valley Greenway project elements have been included in the Elkin 

Jonesville Comprehensive Transportation Plan, Jonesville Pedestrian Plan and Yadkin Valley Regional 

Bicycle Plan as well as the draft Surry, Yakin and Davie County Comprehensive Transportation plan in 

development by the NCDOT.  The community supports the project as demonstrated through the planning 

process over the last several years and letters of support are attached to this application.  United States 

Department of Transportation Funding will provide the critical financial resources needed to link the 

historically underserved community of Jonesville via this key bicycle and pedestrian link.   

 

We respectfully request your consideration of this application in partnership with the Town of 

Elkin, Jonesville, NCDOT, Surry and Yadkin County as well as a series of trail, economic development, 

environmental agencies promoting the continued strength of our communities and natural resources.  As 

demonstrated in our application, we have the resources and experience with administering federal funds 

and projects to see this project to completion before September 2025.  If you have any questions, please do 

not hesitate to reach out.  Thank you for the opportunity to apply. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Matthew L. Dolge 

Executive Director  











Piedmont Triad Regional Council, Lead Planning Agency 
1398 Carrollton Crossing Drive  Kernersville, NC 27284  Phone (336) 904-0300  Fax (336) 904-0309 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 19, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
The Northwest Piedmont Rural Planning Organization is deeply committed to improving the lives of the 
residents of Yadkin, Surry, Davie, and Stokes Counties in the Piedmont region of North Carolina.  The 
RPO is able to do that through effective and innovative transportation planning.  For years, establishing 
a viable pedestrian and bicycle transportation network between and within the communities of Elkin 
and Jonesville has been a top priority for the RPO.  Specifically, re-establishing a safe and accessible 
multimodal connection over the Yadkin River between the two towns is of dire importance.  As such, we 
are writing this letter of strong support for the Yadkin Valley Greenway project submitted by the 
Piedmont Triad Regional Council for the Multimodal Project Discretionary Grant program. 
 
This project will improve transportation conditions and opportunities in an area exhibiting indicators of 
transportation disadvantage, such as higher rates of poverty and zero-vehicle households in comparison 
to the overall state.   
 
The Northwest Piedmont Rural Planning Organization wholeheartedly offers its support, both current 
and future, to planning and construction efforts related to the Yadkin Valley Greenway.  Through our 
partnership with the North Carolina Department of Transportation, we shall support the prioritization of 
projects in and around the scope of this application.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
_____________________________________   _____________________________________ 
Scott Needham, TAC Chair    Carter Spradling, NWPRPO Director 
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May 20, 2022 
 
To: Federal Highway Administration 
Re: Multimodal Project Discretionary Grant Program Review Committee for the Rural 
Transportation Program Grant 
 

 To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of the Yadkin Valley Greenway project being submitted 
to the Multimodal Project Discretionary Grant program. A new pedestrian bridge will 
create a needed connection between the towns of Elkin and Jonesville and four existing 
trail systems. The area in question is the only place in North Carolina where three 
federally and/or state sanctioned trails converge.  
 
One of those trails, the Yadkin River State Trail (YRST) blueway, has one of its most 
important access areas near the proposed pedestrian bridge at Crater Park in Elkin. This is 
also one of the more unique areas where hikers on the Mountains-to-Sea Trail (MST) 
may actually complete a portion of the MST by paddling on the YRST. The new bridge 
will only enhance the connectivity of the existing trails.  
 
When the Hugh Chatham Bridge was torn down several years ago, it left a significant 
void in pedestrian connectivity between Elkin and Jonesville. With the number of visitors 
travelling between both towns, it would be a tremendous benefit to have a pedestrian 
connection that would accommodate residents and tourists alike. A new pedestrian bridge 
will create a necessary connection between the two communities and numerous trail 
systems.  
 
This connection will span the Yadkin River and provide pedestrians an opportunity to 
view a documented native American fish weir, just upriver from the proposed pedestrian 
bridge. Attempting to stand on the current bridge to view the fish weir is a dangerous 
proposition with traffic flying by. The pedestrian bridge will be a valuable asset to both 
communities and the Yadkin Riverkeeper in telling the history of the River and its 
earliest inhabitants.  
 
Citizens and visitors alike to the area will benefit from the pedestrian bridge project 
linking Elkin and Jonesville. The positive impact from this connection across the Yadkin 
River will undoubtedly improve quality of life by providing opportunities for 
transportation, recreation, public health, economic development, and environmental 
stewardship.  Yadkin Riverkeeper strongly supports this applications and believes it will 



enhance the enjoyment of the area and the Yadkin River and will help increase public 
awareness of the River’s important to the regional environment and economy.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Edgar Miller 
Riverkeeper/Executive Director 
Yadkin Riverkeeper 

 
















